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RATIONALE

Public Act 156 of 1851, which defines the 
powers and duties of county boards of 
commissioners, permits a board to provide 
group life, health, and accident and 
hospitalization insurance for county employees 
and their dependents and retired employees. 
Some counties provide these kinds of benefits 
by self-insuring rather than by purchasing 
coverage from an insurance company. In 1947, 
however, the Attorney General opined that 
county boards are not permitted to provide 
group disability coverage through self-insurance 
(Opinion No. 592). There are no such 
restrictions on any other governmental entity, 
according to the Insurance Bureau, and many 
governmental units of various kinds self-insure 
to provide this coverage. (A 1981 Attorney 
General’s opinion (Opinion No. 5848) said, in 
fact, that the School Code authorizes school 
districts to provide disability benefits on a self­
insured basis.) Because some counties are 
already engaging in the practice of self­
insurance, apparently unaware of the 43-year- 
old opinion, and other counties reportedly want 
to follow suit without violating the law, it has 
been suggested that counties be permitted by 
statute to provide group disability coverage 
through self-insurance.

CONTENT

The bill would amend Public Act 156 of 1851 
to permit a county with at least 100 employees 
to self-insure in order to provide group 
disability insurance. The Act currently specifies 
that a board may provide group life, health, 
and accident and hospitalization insurance for

received

OCT 0 81990
Mich. State Law Library

county employees and their dependents and 
retired employees. Under the bill, the term 
"disability insurance" would replace "health, and 
accident and hospitalization insurance" and the 
bill would adopt the definition of that term 
found in the Insurance Code.

(The Code defines a policy of disability 
insurance as one that includes "any policy or 
contract of insurance against loss, resulting 
from sickness or from bodily injuiy or death by 
accident, or both, including also the granting of 
specific hospital benefits and medical, surgical, 
and sick-care benefits to any person, family, or 
group, subject to the exclusions set forth or 
referred to in this section".)

MCL 46.12a

FISCAL IMPACT

The bill would have no fiscal impact on State 
government and an indeterminate impact on 
local government. There could be savings 
and/or costs for counties that exercised their 
option to self-insure for group disability.

ARGUMENTS

Supporting Argument
The bill would put in statute what apparently 
is a common practice: the provision by 
counties of group disability coverage to 
employees, their dependents, and retirees, on a 
self-insured basis. A 1947 Attorney General’s 
opinion said such a practice was not authorized. 
Apparently, no other kind of governmental body
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is restricted by law or opinion from providing 
benefits through self-insurance, and it has 
become an increasingly common practice. The 
bill would treat counties as other units of 
government are treated.

Legislative Analyst: L. Burghardt 
Fiscal Analyst: J. Schultz
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This analysis was prepared by nonpartisan Senate staff for 
use by the Senate in its deliberations and does not 
constitute an official statement of legislative intent.

Page 2 of 2


	1989-SFA-4901-A
	RATIONALE

	CONTENT

	received

	OCT 0 81990

	FISCAL IMPACT

	ARGUMENTS

	Supporting Argument






